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AGENDA

Allotment Forum Meeting
6.30pm, Wednesday, 16th September 2015
Patcham Community Centre

· 6.30-7.00pm – Surgery: Individual / Personal issues

Allotment Federation:

Allan Brown – Chairman

Hannes Froehlich – Treasurer

Bill Parslow - Secretary

Mark Carroll – Publicity Officer

Maureen Winder – Committee member

Richard Howard – Committee member

BHCC:
David Cooper – Allotment Officer
· Apologies for absence

Anne Glow – Committee Member

Giuseppina Salamone - Committee member

· Welcome

· Site Rep Job Description and Role

The Food Partnership / BHAF consultation event on the role of the Site Rep took place at the Brighthelm Centre on 8th September.  Maureen Winder reported back that this had been a productive meeting with a facilitator, and at least two more were planned. 

· Rules Revision

The open group looking at revising the current rulebook has met again and a draft revision of the rules has been prepared, which will be circulated and brought before the next forum meeting in January.  Alan Brown commented that this was a revision rather than a total rewrite but it has addressed the problem areas brought up by the allotment survey.
· Starter pack
The Food Partnership / BHAF were successful in their grant application to produce a spruced up and useful introductory package, which would accompany the revised allotment rulebooks along with practical information and guidance on starting with your allotment. 

· Apple Pruning/ Permaculture Trust

Mark Carroll said that an expert on apple tree pruning and care was happy to come and talk to any group of say 8 to 10 people on a site, and give a practical demonstration on whatever fruit trees were available. Several people had expressed interest in this already, and one such event was being organised at Roedale Valley.  Mark is contactable by email, and will pass on details of any group wishing to take advantage of this offer.

· Development Fund

Allan Brown highlighted the availability of £5000 in this year’s Development Fund, and invited everyone to consider what bids they might make. The fund has always been successfully spent in the past, but it would be good to have applications as early as possible before the deadline in March 2016. 
Direct Debit

David Cooper reported that from October it should be possible to pay your allotment rent by Direct Debit

Security

There was a discussion about the security on various sites, and the involvement of PCSOs. One site had had most of their security lights and furniture stolen, but no longer had a PCSO to liaise with. Other sites had a different experience. David Cooper said that the Allotment Watch initiative was now divided between three Sergeants, covering East Brighton, Central- Brighton and Hove & Portslade, and he would check which sites fell under which Sergeant.   Agreed that The Federation would write to the Chief Constable of Sussex to ask for more consistent patrolling / policing of allotment sites, suggestions on how crime prevention could be improved. 

It was re-iterated that it was very important for individuals to report thefts, vandalism etc. as the police had a data driven approach where they would take notice of an area where there had a been a lot of crime reported. 

Allotment Rents

A question from the floor (Belinda) re the cost of renting allotment provoked some discussion. The questioner thought rents were high in Brighton and would like to analyse why some sites in Sussex were rented out for as little as £8 per annum. Mark Carroll said that the Federation had been given access to all the figures by the council, and that Brighton was in the middle as regards national allotment rents. Belinda asked for the backing of the Federation in examining the figures anew, and this was given
Water was a significant expense - £25k pa, as was rubbish removal. 

· Allotment Officers report back

· Woodingdean – new allotment site

The establishment of a Woodingdean site was awaiting approval from the South Downs Park Agency, but it was hoped this would be forthcoming. The site would have no piped water, but would rely on local water catchment.  It was hoped this would take the pressure off Rottingdean and Saltdean allotment waiting lists. 

· Direct Debit

It was reported that from October it should be possible to pay your allotment rent by Direct Debit

· IT systems

A business analyst from the councils IT service was looking at allowing those on the waiting list to be able to see whereabouts they were on the list via the internet. 

